Today's piece was suggested by Susanne Martin-Herz, MD, and comes from The Washington Post, entitled "Study Finds High-Fructose Corn Syrup Contains Mercury" www.washingtonpost.com/wp-dyn/content/article/2009/01/26/AR2009012601831.html?sub=AR
 

The journalist reports on 2 recently published studies (one of which is not peer-reviewed) that found mercury in about 1/2 of the brands of high-fructose corn syrup (HFCS) or 1/3 of off-the-shelf products with HFCS.  The big deal is that HFCS is the sweetener now used in pretty much everything we eat.  The alleged source of this mercury is in the chemical used in processing the HFCS in its manufacturing. Neither the article, nor the published research, mentions whether the mercury is organic or inorganic.  The mercury in fish is "methyl" and the mercury formerly used in vaccine production was "ethyl", both organic forms, but with the methyl "worse" than the ethyl.  Inorganic mercury is also brain-toxic.
 

While the journalist does not address the importance in caution regarding non-peer reviewed works, the story will raise significant concern.  Associations between ubiquitous environmental mercury exposure (everyone eats HFCS) and epidemic consequences to children's brains are likely (and perhaps reasonably) to be assumed.  What about this story possibly reducing parental unreasonable fears about vaccines (which no longer have thimerosal, except for influenza) and autism?   The following resources may help families:
 

MERCURY AND CORN SYRUP RESOURCES:
· Mercury Exposure and Your Health: Agency for Toxic Substances & Disease www.atsdr.cdc.gov/mercury/ U.S. Dept of Health and Human Services agency whose mission is to use best science, take responsive public health actions, and provide health info to prevent harmful exposures and disease related to toxic substances
· Michael Pollan michaelpollan.com Bonus delightful reading, but Zinner on the fence about recommending it, as Pollan is a journalist rather than a natural scientist
And that's today's Developmental & Behavioral Pediatrics: IN THE NEWS!
